3 October 2022

From: Kathleen Ramotowski
5 Williams Way
Niantic, CT 06357

To: Town of East Lyme
Department of Planning &
Inland Wetlands Agency

Subject: Public Hearing on October 4, 2022

| am unable to attend the meeting in person, but do want to add my name to
people who are concerned about the Application of Jack Belowich for
redevelopment of 190, 196, and 202 Flanders Road.

I moved to Clark’s Hollow 3 years ago and was astonished at the amount of
traffic on Flanders Road. It is taking your life in your own hands to make a left
or right turn to get on Flanders Road. The traffic lights at Stop & Shop and at
Society Road are not timed to allow easy access to Flanders Road. | have
personally had several near misses, as cars tend to speed up if they see you
want to get out. It takes a minimum of 5-8 minutes to get out. Adding another
convenience store will only add to the already problematic traffic on Flanders
Road.

I would deny this application until a better solution can be found.

Sincerely,
Kathleen Ramotowski
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